## Rushcreek Township Board of Zoning Appeals January 26, 2016

A Meeting of the Rushcreek Township Board of Zoning Appeals was opened by President David Foltz on January 26, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. for the purpose of election of officers for the calendar year 2016.

After opening, there was some discussion and welcoming of Bruce Duck to his first meeting as a member of the Zoning Appeals Board.

Lori Bibler, a volunteer resident, was present and introduced. It was announced by President Foltz that she will be present at the Board of Zoning Appeal meetings to take minutes of those meetings and provide copies to the President and the Zoning Inspector, Richard Campbell.

A Motion was then made by Board member Phil Miller to nominate David Foltz to be elected President for 2016. The Motion was seconded by David Pugh and passed by all.

David Pugh then nominated Phil Miller to be elected as Vice President for 2016. His Motion was seconded by Charlie Hockman and passed by all.

Therefore, the 2015 Rushcreek Township Board of Zoning Appeals 2016 Officers are as follows:

David Foltz, President
Phil Miller, Vice President

It was stated that Tim Thomas will be the alternate for both the Rushcreek Township Board of Zoning Appeals and the Rushcreek Township Trustees.

Motion to adjourn meeting was made by Phil Miller and seconded by David Pugh.